RESOLUTION NO.__________



RE:
CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS UNDER THE




PROVISIONS OF THE ACT OF THE PENNSYLVANIA




LEGISLATURE 1961, JUNE 13, P.L. 282 (53




SECTION 8004) AND BETHLEHEM ORDINANCE NO.




3952 AS AMENDED.



      WHEREAS, it is proposed to renovate the facades and install signage at 213 W. Fourth Street  

      


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the City of Bethlehem that a Certificate of Appropriateness is hereby granted for the work.



  


Sponsored by: (s)













           (s)









ADOPTED BY COUNCIL THIS       DAY OF 








(s)















  President of Council
ATTEST:

(s)








        City Clerk

SOUTH BETHLEHEM HISTORIC COMMISSION
CASE # 241 – It is proposed to renovate the facades and install signage at 213 W. Fourth Street  OWNER:  R. K. Commercial LLC
The Commission upon motion by Mr. Ytsma and seconded by Mr. Cornish adopted the proposal that City Council issue a Certificate of Appropriateness for the proposed work described herein: 

1. The proposal to renovate the facades and install signage at 213 W. Fourth Street was presented by David Herbert and Raj Saraswati.
2. The renovations will be undertaken as shown in the drawings submitted to the Commission with the following exceptions or clarifications.

3. The large vinyl decals on the facades will not be utilized and projecting signs installed instead.  The projecting signs will be shaped like coffee cups and will be illuminated by external spots.  There is to be one projecting sign on each of the street fronts.  The final design of the signs is to be reviewed by the Historic Officer before fabrication.

4. The main wall signs on each façade will not be internally illuminated.  They will be lit by gooseneck lights as shown on the drawings.

5. The proposed orange awnings will be color adjusted to be less garish and more appropriate for the historic district.  The final color is to be reviewed by the Historic Officer.

6. Areas to be closed in on the Broadway side will be infilled with brick to match the existing as closely as possible.  Leaded glass transoms on Broadway must remain.  A Broadway façade drawing must be reviewed by the Historic Officer.

7. The new rear door is to be a 2 panel smooth steel door.

8. The railing on the side, walk-up window ramp is to be fabricated of black metal with plain square balusters and a traditionally shaped top rail.

9. The proposed double-ramp will be adjusted to have steps on one side, if possible.

10. The proposed work was approved by a unanimous vote.
CU: cu








By:






Date of Meeting: May 12, 2007


Title:

Historic Officer



